
A document containing examples of newsletters printed and distributed to inner city 

businesses/residents to prepare them for the upcoming SCIRT rebuild work and update them on 

the positive progress being made. 
 

 

Lessons learned from one of New Zealand’s most challenging civil engineering projects: 

rebuilding the earthquake damaged pipes, roads, bridges and retaining walls in the city of 

Christchurch 2011 - 2016. 

This document has been provided as an example of a tool that might be useful for other 
organisations undertaking complex disaster recovery or infrastructure rebuild programmes. 

For more information about this document, visit www.scirtlearninglegacy.org.nz 

Central City newsletters for businesses and 
residents 
 

Story:  Business Support Campaign  

Theme:  Communications and Community 

 

http://www.scirtlearninglegacy.org.nz/
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With the cordons down, 
work is set to ramp up in the 
Central City (the area between 
Bealey, Fitzgerald, Moorhouse 
and Deans avenues).

Rebuilding is a huge task on 
a scale never seen before 
in New Zealand. Rebuilding 
horizontal infrastructure 
(wastewater, fresh water, 
storm water, roads and 
bridges) is the foundation  
for other rebuild activities.

SCIRT is working fast on 
underground services and 
roads now so work can start/
continue on key community, 
business and residential 
projects.

back page


